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A selection of dogfish, catfish, sea cow and other stock surround a Class 25 in Penmaenmawr sidings back in the 80s
Meeting at Maesgwyn – Wednesday 25th January 2012
Nine present at this meeting, which pleased Barry, our Treasurer, as the income from subs not only covers the hall hire fees but helps to build up funds which will be needed when we come to acquire point motors for all the points in the fiddle yard. Up to now Barry and Ian have funded a lot of the costs of building Bryn-y-Mor but it is now being handed over to the group as a whole to finance the rest of the construction so any extra income we can put aside to this end is most welcome.
The quarry continues to be developed and a small dummy loco and wagons now sit astride the narrow gauge (T) track. The conveyors for taking the stone to the jetty have been built but not put in position until the point motors are installed and wired up on the main lines below the quarry.

The second tier of cottages has been built for the central section and the base for the ‘upper’ village has been measured up and will be cut to allow it to fit around the low level part of the quarrying operation. This may have to be deferred until we recommence work in Ian’s garage (roll on the warmer evenings!).
Barry is to permanently attach the ‘lower’ village to the baseboard as it does not overlap the baseboard joints. Additional buildings have been built and supplied by Jonathan, Roger and John. Rowland has completed both signal boxes now as well as the road bridges spanning the main lines – next job the A55!


On the wiring side, Kevin is thinking along the lines of a central ‘loom’, from which wires will be taken to each board and to two control panels situated at either end of the layout. Ian had purchased some more plug-in terminal blocks for cross-board jointing and we need to progress soldering wires to rails and dropping them through the baseboards.
We discussed uncoupling particularly with our thoughts on the new Dapol automatic magnetic uncoupling system. It was felt that this would best serve the high level track which has a passing loop. Uncoupling ramps would be set into both tracks at each end of the passing loop (i.e. 4 ramps) so that locos could draw trains in and uncouple. This necessitates a minimum of two locos and four wagons having these new couplings fitted. More would be preferable to add to the variety and cover for breakdowns. As the trains would be block trains, only the end wagons need be modified with the remainder using either standard ‘Rapido’ type couplers or the newer NEM buckeye couplers.
Roger has begun work on a chapel for the village and we felt the best place for it was on the hill between the two parts of the village. A further chapel might be built as well but that is for the future.
As a relief from decision making over the layout, Pete had thoughtfully brought along a set of Kato track which quickly made up into an oval with passing loop. He also had a couple of Kato American outline locos which ran so quietly around the track, that you could only hear the noise of the wheels on the rails! Next to be run was a Dapol Class 26 which also had commendably quiet and smooth running but not as quiet as the Kato stock.
Next general meeting will be on Wednesday 29th February 2012 at Maesgwyn from 7:15 p.m. 
Layout meetings will recommence each Wednesday evening from 7:00 p.m. at 17 Toll Bar Road. On the Wednesday after our March meeting i.e. 4th April 2012.
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